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SUMMER RECREATION
PROGRAM FOR YOUTH

The regular summer recreation program
for youth finished on August 6, 2010.
This program was exceptional this year
with youth of all ages enjoying it to the
fullest.  The town would like to thank all
the youth for coming out and getting
involved. We look forward to seeing
everyone again next year.  Until then have
a safe and happy school year!! The town
would also like to thank the student
employees who did a fantastic job with
this program.

HALL RENTAL PRICES

As of April 12, 2010, the rental prices for
the community hall will be as listed:

- Weddings/Anniversary      -    $200.00
- Showers          -    $50.00
- Birthday parties          -    $50.00
- Basement          -    $25.00

There will be a refund of $50 for
weddings and anniversaries and a $25
refund for parties and showers if the
cleaning is done to the standards listed on
a form that will be provided to anyone
who books the hall.  The bookings will
now be taken at the town office at 635-
5232.

STUDENT PROJECT

This is the last week for the students that
are employed with the town.  We would
like to wish them well and thank them for
the work they have done. Best wishes in
your upcoming school year.

CANCER RELAY

The Cancer Relay for Life will be held on
September 11, 2010, from 7:00 p.m. to
7:00 a.m. at the Elwood high school.
This is a wonderful event that raises
money and awareness! All monies raised
this year will go to cancer  research and
the Daffodil House. The organizers of this
event are seeking additional volunteers
and more relay teams for this year’s
event. If you are interested in
volunteering or registering a team for this
worthwhile cause please call the town
office for more information and
registration forms.  

The Relay for Life is also taking orders
now for the Luminaries....for only $5.00
you can participate in the heartwarming
event of having a candle lit in memory of
a loved one or in honor of a cancer
survivor.  There are order forms available
at the town office.

GARBAGE/RECYCLING BINS

There are two boxes beside the
community hall, one is for Garbage from
the hall  and the other is a drop box for
Recycling. Please be sure you put the
recycling in the correct box.  It has also
been noted that some people are putting
recycling and garbage in the same bag....
these bags will be put in the garbage!  So
please be sure you separate them.

HEALTH TIP

Too much salt leads to water retention
which tends to cause weight gain and
adds extra pressure to the heart to pump
its blood throughout your body. Also it
can lead to high blood pressure if you
maintain a high salt diet. This can lead to
lots of medical problems in the
future...you might not be feeling the
effects now but as you get older your
body becomes less resilient and can't
withstand and fight back to the bad things
we do to it as we are young.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS

The recreation committee will be holding
its Election of Officers in September. The
date, time and place will be posted on the
community bulletin boards in the next
couple of weeks.  If anyone is interested
in joining this committee, now is the
opportunity to do so.

YARD SALE

Multi family yard sale will be held on
Saturday, August 14, 2010 from 10 am to
2 pm at 10 Forest Road.

SPEEDERS BEWARE!!!!!

Due to the increasing number of
complaints concerning speeding on
Reidville Road and the byroads since the
pavement has been completed, the
RCMP has been notified and  will be
spending more time patrolling this area.
PLEASE SLOW DOWN !!! Not only is
speeding unsafe but it warrants hefty
fines which have been distributed in the
last few weeks.

DEER LAKE CLINIC BOARD

The Deer Lake Clinic Board will be
holding a meeting on September 8, 2010
at 7:30 p.m. at the Deer Lake Clinic.  If
you are interested in volunteering some
of your time, this is a very worthwhile
organization. 
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SPECIAL GREETINGS

Birthdays:

Date      Name     Age

Aug 10 Raymond Curlew              80

Aug 12 Steve Curtis              34

Aug 12 Angela Butt                             51

Aug 12 Eli Reid                                   87

Aug 13 Irene Reid                                61

Aug 15 Ashley Reid                             16

Aug 15 Kerry Anstey                           46

Aug 15 Bruce Curlew                          54

Aug 15 Minetta Reid                            63

Aug 16 Julie Elms                                 3

Aug 17 Spencer Young                         29

Aug 17 Bonnie Janes                           43

Aug 18 Pauline Simms                         42

Aug 19 Devon Janes                            17

Aug 21 Damian Burden                       27

Aug 21 Eric Reid (Minetta)              64

Aug 22 Louie MacDonald                    65

Aug 24 Jerica Curlew                          11

Aug 24 Jenica Curlew                          11

Aug 24 Faye Janes                               63

Aug 27 Madison Reid                           6

Aug 29 Madison Major                         7

Aug 29 Isaiah Simms                            15

Aug 31 Emily Rideout                            7

Sept 1  Marlane Janes                          36

Sept 1 Terri-Lynn Nichols                     34

Sept 1  Bonnie Janes                            88

Sept 2  Jody Janes                                36

Sept 2  Juanita Reid                             54

Sept 3  Annie Ford                               79

Sept 5  Anne Reid                                  ?

Sept 9  Jason Stagg                              32

Sept 10 Matthew Reid                            ?

Sept 10 Desmond Reid                          ?

Sept 12 Melvin Ball                              79

Sept 13 Cora-Lee Reid                         17

Sept 13 Jason Reid                                ?

Sept 13 Goldie Layden                         60

Sept 14 Mae Ball                                  74

Sept 14 Ricky Young                              ?

 

Anniversaries:

Date         Name                            Years   

Aug 15 Motie & Ben Young               29

Aug 17 Michelle & Perry Martin             14

Aug 18 Helen & Earl Reid                       26

Aug 19 Darlene & Eric Pittman              10

Aug 19 Cindy & Wal Budgell                     32

Aug 19 Jackie & Roger Barrett                 43

Aug 20 Pauline & Lyndon Simms              22

Aug 20 Marlene & Bruce Curlew               ?

Aug 27 Florence & Eugene Reid              52

Aug 29 Kimberly & Roderick Reid            23

Sept 1  Viola & Tom Reid                         58

Sept 2  Rita & Gordon Matchim               44

Sept 13 Connie & Gary Reid                    13

Sept 13 Mae & Melvin Ball                       54

Sept 14 Faye & Ford Janes                      46

AGRICULTURAL, HOME AND

HANDICRAFT EXHIBITION

The 42  Humber Valley Agricultural, Homend

and Handicraft Exhibition (Fall Fair) will be
held at Hodder Memorial Stadium on
October 1  and 2 . If you or yourst nd

organization is interested in participating in
the Fall Fair, please contact Stacey Williams
at the Grand Lake Centre of Economic
Development at 635-3861. 

TAX COLLECTION

As of August 9 2010,
the town’s collection
rate for 2010 stands at
98.13%. Compared
with the same time last
year , the town’s
collection rate is up
from 98.02%

Council would like to sincerely thank
residents who have been diligent with the
payment of their account. To those
residents in arrears and not honoring
agreements,  please note that further
action is being taken!

NOTE: All seniors (65 years of age or older -
or turning 65 any time during 2010) are
eligible for an additional 5% discount.

RENOVATIONS

If you are in need of general renovations
such as shingles, siding, windows, decks,
etc. call Jason Nichols at 660-0417 for a
price quote. 

RECYCLABLES

Residents please be advised that the
recycling depot will not accept any cans,
juice boxes, or plastic bottles that have been
crushed.  Please do not crush these items!

FOR SALE/AUCTION 

Loads of firewood for sale call Jason at 660-
0417.

A Bell Express Vu Satellite Disc for $50.00.
Please call 635-3207.

Chain Hoist - we are accepting bids on this

item.  Drop of your bid at the council
office.

DOG OWNERS

Please keep your dogs tied on or on
your own property at all times. The
Animal Control Officer will be
making extra rounds in this
community.

If you are out walking your dogs be
sure to take your bags to clean up
after them. 

COYOTES / BEAR

There have been a few sightings of
coyotes and one sighting of a black
bear around the wooded areas behind
Forest Road and Herb Street.  Please
be careful if you are in those areas.

WRECKS

This town would like to advise
residents that  wrecked vehicles has
to tarped or removed. Council would
like for residents to make a special
effort to keep our town clean from
such debris.  Council is offering
residents an opportunity to register
their wrecks with the council office
for removal.  The fee for removal is
$25 per vehicle, council would be
willing to pay $15 ( the bulk) and the
resident would be responsible for
paying the other $10 plus applicable
taxes. (which has to be paid up front).

Town’s Regulations:

“...that any vehicle, not licensable,
that does not have four tires and has
major external body parts (e.g.
fenders, doors) missing shall be
considered a wreck and therefore has
to be either removed or tarped
immediately.  Those individuals not
complying with the town’s by-law
will have their wreck vehicle removed
at the expense of the owner.”

PERMITS

If you are intending to do ANY
construction, council would like to
remind residents that building
applications MUST be filled out and
returned to the office for council
approval. Council meets the 2nd

Monday of every month

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor on Call.............    1-800-261-074

Fire Alarm...........................   635-5600

RCMP.....................................635-2173

Ambulance........................ .....635-3020

NF Power......................1-800-474-5711

Council Office..................       635-5232

                         Fax:    635-4498
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